RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 16TH JANUARY, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: K.A. Clare,

793 3009)


	AGREED:
 THAT the record of the meeting held on 9th January, 2001, be approved.

	2.
	Passenger Transport Authority - Revenue Budget Consultation


	Representatives of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority made a presentation in respect of that Authority's revenue budget consultation for 2001/02. 

AGREED: 
THAT an increase in the levy of 6.8% is not acceptable to the Council; and that the Passenger Transport Authority should seek to reduce the levy to 5% and consider ways in which this could be achieved including a review of the concessionary fare schemes.



	3.
	Housing Options and "Arms Length" Management 

(Contact: H. Seaton,

793 1201)
	Representatives of HACAS Chapman Hendy Limited made a presentation on their general review of Housing Services, particularly in respect of the potential role of "arms length" management initiatives.

AGREED: 
THAT further work be undertaken in respect of this matter.



	4.
	First Draft Best Value Performance Plan

(Contact: P. Lowe,

793 2550)
	The Chief Executive, submitted a report on the first draft of the Best Value Performance Plan (March, 2001).

AGREED:
THAT the Corporate Priorities be considered at the next Members-only meeting; and that, in respect of Performance Indicators, all Directors be requested to supply a range of information including current performance, future trends and the results of consultation for inclusion in the Best Value Performance Plan with a submission to be made to Cabinet on 13th February, 2001



	5.


	Land at Albert Mill, Swinton

(Contact: R. Wynne,

793 3750)


	The Director of Development Services, submitted a report in respect of the disposal of land at Albert Mill, Swinton.

AGREED:
THAT the disposal of land at the site of the former Albert Mill, Swinton, to the Greater Manchester Police Authority, be approved; and that approval be given for ground investigations to be undertaken by that Authority.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	6.
	Salford Shopping City

(Contact: R. Wynne,

793 3750)
	The Director of Development Services, submitted a report in respect of the disposal of property at Salford Shopping City.

AGREED:
THAT the disposal of the freehold interest in Salford Shopping City, Salford Market and Briar Hill Court, and a long leasehold interest in the Pendleton and Rossall Way Car Parks, to Novembre Properties Limited, be approved.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	7.
	Walkden Town Centre

(Contact: R. Wynne,

793 3750)


	The Director of Development Services, submitted a report in respect of the disposal of property at Walkden Town Centre.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the revised option to dispose of the Pembroke Hall, Walkden Market Hall and Community and Social Services offices at Lady Harriet Walk, with the Council retaining an option to purchase land at Bolton Road, be approved.




(2) THAT officers be authorised to undertake further design work and to negotiate terms and conditions with Liverpool and Lancashire Properties in respect of the proposed community facilities and to explore ways of linking the main transaction with the provision of community facilities possibly by way of a further option.




(3) THAT the Head of Law and Administration complete the legal formalities in respect of exercising the option to sell the Pembroke Hall, Walkden Market Hall and the Social Services Offices prior to the 31st March, 2001, and the taking of a further option in respect of the proposed community facilities.

(THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	8.
	Sure Start, Winton

(Contact: S. Ford,

793 3421
	The Chief Executive, submitted a report in respect of a draft outline plan for Sure Start, Winton.

AGREED:
THAT the report, and the nomination of Councillor John Warmisham as the Council’s representative on the Salford Sure Start Partnership, be noted.



	9.
	Manchester Children's Hospital and Central Manchester Healthcare NHS Trusts - Merger Proposals

(Contact: A. Williams,

793 2200)
	The Chief Executive, submitted a report in respect of a draft response from the Council to the proposal to merge the Manchester Children's Hospital and Central Manchester NHS Trusts.

AGREED:
THAT the draft response, as now amended, be approved.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	10.
	Revenue Budget Planning  for 2001/02


	With the consent of the Cabinet, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, withdrew this item from the agenda from the meeting.


http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM160101.DOC

